On Tuesday, January 28, 1964, at 8:00 p.m., a meeting of the wives of the married students of the Institute of Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Mrs. Judy Davis. The main purpose of the meeting was to see how much interest would be shown towards an organization of the students wives. Thirteen of the twenty wives were present.

Judy Davis told about the wives' club she had belonged to at the University of Virginia, and Mary Drummond told about the club at the University of British Columbia.

All those present agreed that we could have a similar club on a smaller scale that we could attend once a month. That is, rather than have bridge groups, athletic groups, etc., within the club, we could have a different activity each month so that the variety would interest everyone.

A discussion followed on the type of activities our club might include. Some of the suggestions were:

- 1. Know Toronto Better Night
- 2. Bowling
- 3. Skating
- 4. Movies or Travel from library
- 5. Going to the Theatre
- 6. Picnics & Camping Trips in the Summer
- 7. Card Nights
- 8. Sports
- 9. Trading Recipes
- 10. Debates
- 11. Speakers
- 12. Demonstrations
- 13. Sewing or Knitting Night

It was agreed that we would meet in different homes each month and that we would meet on the third Monday of each month at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting would be on Monday, February 17th, at the home of Mary Drummond.

A discussion followed in which it was suggested that the refreshments be kept simple. It was also agreed that the hostess would be responsible for furnishing the coffee and tea, and that a volunteer would bring the refreshments. Colombe LaFrance volunteered to bring the refreshments for the next meeting. In turn, the two girls responsible for this meeting would do the phoning for the next meeting.

It was decided that in a few months nominations and election of a President and a Secretary-Treasurer would take place.

A social period followed the business portion of the meeting, at which time refreshments were served.

many M. Drummond

Carol A. Strong SECRETARY

The second meeting of the wives of the married students of the Institute of Aerospace Studies was held on Monday, February 17, 1964, at 8:00 p.m., at the home of Mary Drummond. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved, after which a list of the names, addresses, and telephone numbers of the wives was distributed and corrected. (13 present)

A discussion followed in which it was decided that our next meeting would be a "Know Toronto Better Night", since many of the members are not natives of Toronto. A committee of four was chosen to conduct this meeting. They were Carol Strong, Cathy Laframboise, Harriet Fine, and Kathy Marsden.

In regards to knowing Toronto better, it was also suggested that we set up a clipping service of interesting things to do and see in Toronto. Claire Marrone and Marcelle Battle offered to keep a watchful eye on the newspapers and report on this at the next meeting.

The discussion continued on deciding programs for our coming meetings, at which time the following decisions were made:

- For April, we will have either a speaker on antiques or a demonstration of make-up and beauty products. Claire Marrone and Colombe Lafrance said they would look into this and report at the next meeting.
- 2. For May, we will have a talk on food and entertaining, and exchange favourite recipes.
- 3. For June, we decided to have a regular meeting in addition to a planned outing for husbands and wives.

The next meeting will be held at the home of Colombe Lafrance on Monday, March 16th, and Carolyn Drewry volunteered to bring the refreshments.

It was suggested that the club send out a newsletter once every two months which would include a summary of activities of the club, announcements of interest from the Institute, and general gossip. Judy Davis volunteered to work on this with the co-operation of the other members.

At this time, the motion was made and passed that we needed a treasury to cover any expenses that the club might have, and that the dues for each month would be 50¢. It was agreed that this amount would be payable each month starting in March. It was decided that we needed a permanent Secretary-Treasurer, and Carol Strong volunteered for this position and was elected.

Mary Drummond was nominated and elected for the office of President.

A discussion followed in which we tried to decide on a name for our organization. It was suggested that we think about it and discuss it at the next meeting.

A social period followed the business portion of the meeting at which time refreshments were served.

Mary M. Dummond

Carol a. Strong

On Monday, March 16th, the third meeting of the wives of the married students of the Institute of Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Colombe Lafrance, with Caroline Drewry as co-hostess. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved, and Mary Drummond proceeded to conduct the business portion of the meeting. (14 present)

Colombe Lafrance reported on the possibility of a make-up demonstration for our April meeting. She contacted a woman who has her own shop in the Colonnade, who is willing to demonstrate her cosmetics free of charge, providing that we endeavour to promote her line of products. It was decided that we would hold the demonstration on April 20th at the home of Harriet Fine, with Carol Strong supplying the refreshments. The phoning for the next meeting was to be done by Colombe Lafrance and Kathy Marsden.

Judy Davis will send out the first edition of the Club's bi-monthly newsletter to the membership and Mrs. Patterson before the end of March. The deadline for gossip and information for the newsletter was set for Friday, March 20th. Judy Davis will report on whether she will be able to use the copying machine and paper at the Institute.

The following suggestions were put forward for the club's name:

W.U.T.I.A.S.S. - Kathy Marsden
U.T.I.A.S.S. Wives' Assoc; The Dames - Judy Davis
The S.W.A.N.S. - Marcelle Battle
The P.H.T.'s - Gerda Rothe
The Student Wives' Assoc. of the Inst. of Aerospace
Studies - Judy Davis

As none of the membership were too keen on the above names, it was decided to wait until the next meeting, when the floor would be open to any further suggestions.

The discussion continued as to what we could do for future meetings.

- Clair Marrone knows of someone who could talk on the uses of wine for home cooking. It was decided to include this in our Recipe/Cooking Night for May 11th. Marcelle will get in touch with Claire and report to us at the April meeting.
- 2. Mary Drummond mentioned two free films from Coutts-Hallmark, entitled "The Art of Gift Wrapping", and "The Old Old Story. This one was suggested for a meeting closer to Christmas.
- 3. Free tickets for television shows -- Carol Strong to report at next meeting.
- 4. Gerda Rothe suggested a musical evening with records.

The business portion over, the program for the evening was "Getting to Know Toronto Better". Carol Strong outlined briefly the history of Toronto and its entertainment aspects; Harriet Fine discussed the points of interest; and Cathy Laframboise presented some slides on Toronto parks.

After the program, refreshments were served during which the 50¢ dues were collected.

PRESIDENT

Mary M. Drummond

Carol a. Strong

On Monday, April 20, 1964, the fourth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute of Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Harriet Fine with Carol Strong as co-hostess. Fifteen members and one guest were in attendance.

An interesting make-up demonstration was given by Anita Gold of Lubette Cosmetics with the lucky volunteer being Kathy Marsden. Everyone enjoyed the demonstration and a vote of thanks was given to Miss Gold by Harriet Fine on behalf of the members.

The minutes were read and adopted by Harriet Fine. The business portion of the meeting was conducted by Mary Drummond, during which the following points were discussed:

1. Our next meeting is May 11th at the home of Judy Tennyson, 50 Underhill Drive, Don Mills (between Don Mills Road and Victoria Park). Co-hostess will be Claire Marrone.

This will be our Recipe/Cooking Night, and Claire Marrone will arrange for a guest speaker from Chateau-Gay Winery. The membership was unanimous for a combined talk on the uses of wine for cooking and drinking as it would tie in with our recipe trading. However, if only one topic was available, the majority voted to have a talk on wine for cooking.

Committee arranging recipe trading -- Judy Davis and Pat Siddon Telephoning -- Harriet Fine and Carol Strong

- 2. June weiner roast -- a majority vote of 13 out of 15 decided the best night for the roast would be Saturday, June 20th, with our regular meeting being June 15th. After some discussion, it was passed unanimously to restrict the weiner roast to student wives and their husbands. Committee -- Kathy Marsden and Cathy Laframboise.
- 3. As the selection of television programs was limited, it was decided to contact the CBC later in the summer when we would have a chance to get tickets for a better program.
- 4. The subject of the monthly 50¢ dues and what purpose it serves was discussed again. A vote was taken on whether to keep the fund or not -- 12 voted for and 3 against.
- 5. Judy Davis talked to Dr. Patterson and received permission from him to use the machine and paper at the Institute for our newsletter. It was suggested that a copy of each letter be placed on the bulletin board.
- 6. The last item on the agenda was the selection of a name for our club.

 A majority vote of 11 was in favour of:

The Students' Wives Association of the Institute of Aerospace Studies

Pat Siddon moved that the meeting be adjourned. Refreshments were served during which the dues were collected.

May M Drummond PRESIDENT Saral a. Strong

On Monday, May 11, 1964, the fifth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute of Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Judy Tennyson with Claire Marrone as co-hostess. Twelve members and one guest were in attendance.

This was our recipe/cooking night, and the girls handed their recipes in to the Committee. In the absence of Mary Drummond, the business portion of the meeting was conducted by Carol Strong. The minutes of the last meeting were read (approved by Judy Davis), and a discussion period followed during which the following points were discussed:

- 1. June 15th program -- It was decided among the membership that this meeting would be a combination of summer planning and a continuation of the recipe trading. Judy Davis suggested collecting the recipes and putting them into a cookbook. It was unanimously decided to spend \$6.00 out of Club funds for paper and stencils for the cookbooks, which Pat Siddon will handle. Hostess for June 15th will be Pat Siddon; co-hostess will be Judy Davis. Phoning committee -- Judy Tennyson and Claire Marrone.
- 2. Next item on the agenda was the weiner roast. The committee (Kathy Marsden and Cathy Laframboise) reported that Serena Gundy Park and the Island were the two areas most suitable for the weiner roast. A vote was taken on the place and time. The majority favoured Serena Gundy Park at 7:00 p.m., provided that a fire permit can be obtained). In the event of rain, Claire Marrone has offered the use of her home. In order to cover the expenses of the weiner roast, it was decided to charge \$1.00 per couple and subsidize the rest of the costs from the Club treasury.
- 3. The possibility of a picnic during July or August was put to a vote. Only two members were in favour. The majority preferred September as a more suitable time. Prospective dates for the picnic are August 29th or September 12th (both Saturdays). A definite date will be decided by the June meeting. Gerda Rothe, Joanne Hughes, and Carol Strong are on the picnic committee and will present a report for the next meeting.
- 4. The second news bulletin will be issued within two weeks. Judy Davis suggested that if anyone has items for sale, to please contact her. An informal camping outing will also be mentioned in the bulletin.

The business portion of the meeting was adjourned by Gerda Rothe at 9:00 p.m. Claire Marrone introduced the speaker for the evening, Col. Anderson from Chateau-Gai Wines. He gave an enlightening talk on the different types of wines and their uses. A vote of thanks was given to Col. Anderson by Judy Davis on behalf of the membership. Refreshments were served during which the dues were collected.

Mary M. Dannemond

Carol a. Strong

On Monday, June 15th, the sixth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Pat Siddon with Judy Davis as co-hostess. Fifteen members were in attendance.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved. They were adopted by Judy Davis after one correction was noted. The official name of our club should read, Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies, rather than of Aerospace Studies.

The business portion of the meeting was conducted by Mary Drummond during which the following points were discussed:

- 1. Weiner Roast, June 15th, 7:00-10:00 p.m. Cathy Laframbois and Kathy Marsden reported that a fire permit had been obtained for Serena Gundy Park; maps were supplied and a \$100 per couple was collected. As Claire Marrone, who had offered her home in the event of rain, could not come, Cathy Laframboise and Marcel Battle offered the use of their homes.
- 2. The family picnic in August or September was discussed. The committee, Gerda Rothe and Joanne Hughes, suggested that Greenwood Park or the Island would be suitable for the picnic. The majority voted in favour of Greenwood Park. Tentative dates for the picnic were August 29th or September 12th. There was a majority vote to hold the picnic on September 12th at 1:00 p.m.
- 3. It was suggested that a phoning committee should phone in advance to see how many would be coming to the picnic, and Gerda Rothe and Joanne Hughes offered to phone.
- 4. It was also suggested that the newsletter be sent out around the second week in August.
- 5. There was some question as to whether we should have business meetings in July or August, due to the Symposium and summer vacations. The majority voted against having formal meetings during July and August.
- 6. October meeting -- there is the possibility of Joanne Hughes' sister-in-law speaking to the Club.
- 7. A special vote of thanks was given to Judy Davis and Pat Siddon who typed all the recipes and put them into book form, and to Claire Marrone who designed and drew the book covers. Three dozen books were made, and the members agreed that they were exceptionally well done. The cost of the books increased from \$6.00 to \$15.00. It was unanimously decided to pay for the books out of the Club funds. One copy was given to each member, and the extra copies are to be distributed to new members when they join the Club.

Harriet Fine moved that the business portion of the meeting be adjourned. Judy Davis gave the members a quiz on social etiquette, and then the members discussed their different recipes. Refreshments were provided by the members and were samples of the recipes from the cookbook.

Mary M. Drummond PRESIDENT

SECRETARY a Strong

On Monday, September 21, 1964 at 8:00 p. m. the seventh meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Judy Davis with Mary Drummond as co-hostess. Twelve members were in attendance.

A very interesting talk on cheeses was given by Mr. Seldon of the "Old World Cheese Shop". Mr. Seldon left a tray of cheese samples which everyone enjoyed later.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted by Cathy Laframbois.

Mary Drummond then presented Kathy Marsden with her P. H. T. degree.

A letter of thanks from Dr. Patterson, concerning the serving the girls did at the Open House during the Symposium, and the Financial statement were read.

It was unanimously agreed by vote that the \$10.00 paid to Mr. Seldon for his talk and samples was a worth while investment.

Joanne Hughes gave a report on the family picnic held on September 12 at Greenwood Park. It was a successful event although only six couples attended.

The business portion of the meeting was conducted by Mary Drummond and the following points were discussed:

- 1. Mary Drummond reported on the possibilities of a gift wrap talk and workshop for the October meeting. Mary was able to reserve two films with Coutts-Hallmark and also contacted Mrs. Rogers who was willing to give us a workshop. A choice of having Mrs. Rogers come, show the film and give a talk for a fee of \$7.50 or have her give a talk followed by a workshop for a \$15.00 fee was voted on. As a result ten girls out of the twelve were in favour of the combined talk and workshop. Each girl will be required to bring a pair of sissors, a box and a ruler. It was then decided that the October meeting would be held at the Institute on October 19, 1964 at 8:00 p.m. with Marcelle Battle and Helen Sinclair in charge of refreshments.
- 2. Joanne Hughes reported on the possibility of her sister-in-law speaking to us at our November meeting.
- 3. The possibility of attending a T. V. show for the December meeting was discussed. A vote indicated unanimous agreement on the possibility. There was a choice of three shows, Flashback, Front Page Challenge, or Country Hoedown. The idea was discussed further and after another vote ten out of 12 people agreed to post-pone the T. V. night. Harriet Fine suggested that we check Channel 9 programmes.

- Dr. Patterson spoke to Mary Drummond about the possibility of wives doing typing for the Institute. Mary took down names of the girls who were interested.
- 5. The possibility of enlarging and revising our Cook Books to prepare them for selling was discussed. It was agreed that at least four people would be needed to do this, two to edit, one to type and one to be in charge of compiling and arranging. The matter was set aside for later discussion.
- The question of drawing up of a constitution was put forth by the president. A vote was taken and all twelve people present agreed that the club should have a constitution. Colombe Lafrance, Joanne Hughes, and Helen Sinclair voluntered to get together with Mary Drummond and Pat Siddon to draw up a rough copy before the November meeting.
- The programe for our December meeting was again discussed. Colombe Lafrance suggested that both husbands and wives attend a show at the O'Keefe Centre. She agreed to inquire about group rates and the programe for December.

Cathy Laframbois suggested a Dinner-Dance. Gerda Rothe and Cathy Laframbois agreed to report on the cost of such an event and the possibility of finding facilities.

Judy Davis suggested that we have a real swinging party.

This concluded the business portion of the meeting and Joanne Hughes moved that the meeting be adjourned. The Cheese left by Mr. Seldon was thoroughly enjoyed with the tea and coffee which Judy Davis served.

Mary M. D. ummond

Patricia a Siddon

On Monday, October 19, 1964 at \$:00 p.m. the eighth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies was held at the Institute. There were 14 members present. Marcelle Battle and Helen Sinclair were in charge of refreshments.

Mary Drummond reported that Mrs. Rogers, who was to come and give a gift wrap talk and workshop contacted the flu and was unable to make the meeting. As a result two films, "The Art of Gift Wrapping" and "An Old Old Story" were shown by Al Drummond after the business portion of the meeting was conducted.

Judy Tennyson was presented with her P.H.T. degree by Mary Drummond.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted by Cathy Laframboise.

The Business portion of the meeting was conducted by Mary Drummond and the following points were discussed:

- Reports on a programe for the December meeting were given. 1. Cathy Laframboise reported on a dinner-dance night, Mary Drummond on the cost of attending a show at the O'Keefe and Marcelle Battle offered the use of her home for a house party. After some discussion and a vote, 13 out of the 14 members present agreed on a house party. A committee of five people was appointed to look after arrangements. They were Judy Daivs, Joyce Hall, Lois Flagg,, Helen Sinclair, and Mary Garay.
- It was agreed that our November meeting would be held at 2. the home of Joanne Hughes on November 6. Her sister-in-law will speak to us on the purchase and care of crystal, silver, and china.
- 3. After some discussion regarding the sale of the cook books if was agreed that a committee of four people be appointed to correct and edit the present edition. They were Mary Lock, Mary Garay, Cathy Laframboise, and Judy Davis.
- Mary Drummond reported that if the girls wanted to do some typing for the Institute if would have to be done at the Institute on special typewriters.

The Meeting was adjourned.

Al Drummond showed the two films.

Marcelle Battle and Helen Sinclair then served the refreshments.

Mary M. Drummond

SECRETARY Patricia a Siddan

On Friday, November 6, 1964 at 8:00 p.m. the ninth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Joanne Hughes with Gerda Rothe as co-hostess.

Joyce Hall gave a report on the plans made by the Christmas Party Committee for the Christmas Party. Four items were voted on. They Were:

- 1. 10 out of 10 people agreed that the party would be held on Saturday, December 12, 1964.
- 2. 10 out of 10 people agreed that \$20.00 would be taken from the club account to pay for the meat.
- 3. 8 out of 10 people agreed to purchase small gifts which would be exchanged at the party.
- 4. 10 out of 10 members agreed that the party would be held for active members only.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and were adopted by Joyce Hall after one ommission was noted.

Mary Drummond reported that the cook books for the new members were not yet ready. She hoped to have them ready soon.

The question of what we might do for someone at Christmas was brought up. Marcelle Battle and Joyce Hall suggested we carole at a hospital or some such place. Mary Drummond suggested we purchase a book for the Institute. Mary also suggested we donat a sum of money to the Christmas Stocking Fund or some such organization.

The next meeting is to be held on Wednesday, December 2, at the home of Claire Marrone with Pat Siddon as co-hostess.

The meeting was adjourned.

A very interesting and informative talk on the care and purchase of silver, china and crystal was given by Mrs. Stewart after the meeting.

Joanne Hughes and Gerda Rothe served refreshments after the talk.

PRESIDENT

May M. Drummond

SECRETARY Patricia a. Siddon

On Wednesday, December 2, 1964 at 8:00 p.m. the tenth meeting of the Students' Wives Association of the Institute for Aerospace Studies was held at the home of Claire Marrone with Pat Siddon as co-hostess. Sixteen members were present.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted by Claire Marrone after one correction was noted. Item two in the second paragraph should read 10 out of 10 people agreed that approximately \$20.00 would be taken from the club account to pay for the meat.

The financial statement was read.

A report concerning the Christmas Party was given. Judy
Davis asked for a hostess committee of four people. Colombe Lafrance,
Claire Marrone, Judy Tennyson, and Joanne Hughes voluntered. After
some discussion it was agreed that every one would bring their own
mix.

Mary Drummond reported that Mrs. Patterson wanted to take the Students' Wives out to dinner at the Thornhill Golf and Country Club on Friday, January 15, 1965. Fifteen girls were in favor of this date.

The draft copy of the constitution was read. The following points were voted on:

- a. It was unanimously agreed that a person is considered an active member upon attending their second meeting within a twelve month period.
- b. It was unanimously agreed that post-cards be sent out to the members two weeks prior to an event or meeting and that this be the responsibility of the Vice-President. This would replace the bi-monthly newsletter and convenor that we have had this past year.
- c. It was unanimously agreed that the meeting time should be left at 8:00 p.m.
- d. It was unanimously agreed that each member would pay \$0.50 a month or \$5.00 per annum as dues.

A vote was taken to accept the constitution as read with the noted corrections and additions. Sixteen out of Sixteen people were in favor. Gerda Rothe voluntered to have the next meeting at her home on Monday, January 18, 1965. Joyce Hall voluntered to be the co-hostess.

Cook books were distributed to the new members.

A Christmas project for the club was discussed. It was suggested that we buy a picture or magazine rack for the students' lounge. Jean Surry suggested it would be better to spend the money where it was needed more. After some discussion the following votes were taken:

- a. It was unanimously agreed that we send a cheque to some charitable organization.
- b. It was unanimously agreed that we send \$25.00.
- c. Fourteen out of sixteen people agreed that we send this cheque to the Star Santa Claus Fund.

Mary Drummond gave a few closing remarks, and then moved that the meeting be adjourned. Gerda Rothe second the motion.

PRESIDENT

May m Drummond

SECRETARY

Patricia a. Siddon